## Rogers, Tom

From:

Bob Kimbley [bkimbley@theglobal.net]

Sent:

Friday, January 09, 2009 7:56 PM

To: Subject: Rogers, Tom Huttinga Pit ety – eyer old telalik fil etim kellema jode, sifete i s polik kelik meng simelik

## Dear Tom,

Regarding Dick Huttinga's gravel pit, I would like to note the following;

My wife and I purchased our property on the hill overlooking the pit. Our retirement property was purchased in 1988. We retired in 1994 and built our home on one of our lots. In 1996 Dick Huttinga started his graval pit operation. If we had known that a gravel mine was going to go in we wouldn't of purchased this property or built built our home. The mine is very noisy and dust and truck traffic is annoying. Additionally, our home and property values have gone down. At a home owners meeting last year we gave Dick Huttinga the information about one company that makes an enclosure that could go around the rock crusher that would reduce the noise. He mentioned that it was probably a sales gimick. Your help in protecting the rights of the neighborhood woild be greatly appreciated.

Sincerly, Bob and Muriel Kimbley (406) 763 5566